
 

 

FORM 51-102F3 

MATERIAL CHANGE REPORT  

ITEM 1  Name and Address of Company: 

Aurwest Resources Corporation (the "Company") 

Suite 650, 340 - 12th Avenue SW 

Calgary, Alberta T2R 1L5 

 

ITEM 2  Date of Material Change: 

January 9, 2025. 

ITEM 3  News Release: 

The Corporation’s news release was disseminated and filed on SEDAR+ on January 9, 2025.   

ITEM 4  Summary of Material Change: 

The Company announced that it has closed the sale of its 100% interest in its Stars property (the “Property”) to 

Interra Copper Corp. (“Interra”), which was previously announced on October 7, 2024 (the “Transaction”) as well 

as provided a corporate update at this time. 

ITEM 5  Full Description of Material Change: 

Closing of Stars Transaction  

 

As consideration in the Transaction, Interra has issued aggregate gross proceeds of approximately $1.0 million in the 

form of cash and securities, which includes 10 million common shares of Interra and 2.5 million common share 

purchase warrants of Interra (the “Consideration Shares”). Interra has also made a $100,000 cash payment as part of 

the consideration for the Transaction plus a cash deferral payment of approximately $150,000, which the Company 

expects to receive in the first quarter of 2025. In connection with the closing, Mr. Cameron MacDonald has agreed 

to join the Board of Directors of Interra. 

 

Settlement Agreement 

 

The Company has reached a favourable Settlement Agreement (the “Settlement Agreement”) entered into an 

agreement on January 7, 2025, with 0783701 B.C. Ltd. (“Claimants”) totaling $250,000. The Company will make 

the following cash payments (“Payment Schedule”); i) $25,000 on or before January 31, 2025, ii) $50,000 on or 

before April 30, 2025, iii) 75,000 on or before July 31, 2025, and iv) $100,000 on or before October 31, 2025, to 

settle the Arbitration Award and the Order, comprised of cash on hand plus cash received from the liquidation of the 

Company’s Interra shares, in an ordinary market manner. 

 

Director Resignation 

 

The Company announces that Mr. Brian Prokop has resigned from the Company’s Board of Directors, effective 

January 7, 2025, to focus on his own company’s expanding growth and increasing time commitments. The Board of 

Directors and the Company’s management would like to thank Mr. Prokop for his valued contributions to Aurwest 

and wish him well in his future endeavours. 

 

ITEM 6  Reliance on subsection 7.1(2) or (3) of National Instrument 51-102: 

Not Applicable. 

ITEM 7  Omitted Information: 

Not Applicable.  



 

 

ITEM 8  Executive Officer: 

Further information relating to this Material Change Report may be obtained from: 

Cameron MacDonald 

Interim President, Chief Executive Officer and Director 

Telephone: (403) 585-9875 

Email:   cmacdonald@aurwestresources.com 

 

ITEM 9  Date of Report: 

Dated as of January 9, 2025. 

mailto:cmacdonald@aurwestresources.com

